

Brent D. Sherard, M.D., M.P.H., Director and State Health Officer

Governor Dave Freudenthal

MEMORANDUM

DATE:

February 3, 2009

TO:

Associations and Other Interested Parties

FROM:

Zum humlin Brent D. Sherard, M.D., M.P.H., Director and State Health Officer

Wyoming Department of Health

SUBJECT:

Adoption to Repeal Rules for the Wyoming Department of Health

Chapters 1 through 3, Campgrounds and Mobile Homes Rules

REF:

S-2009-155

Attached is a copy of these Proposed Rules adopted by the Wyoming Department of Health on February 3, 2009. The filing deadline is April 20, 2009.

The Wyoming Department of Health proposes to repeal the following Rules because the Department lacks appropriate statutory authority for enforcement purposes. These Rules are currently filed as Department of Agriculture Rules; however, they were promulgated and submitted by the Department of Health.

These Rules will become effective on April 20, 2009, or upon filing with the Secretary of State, whichever is sooner.

Within ten (10) days of official filing with the Secretary of State's Office, the final Rules will be issued. A copy of the finalized Rules can be found at http://sos.state.wy.us.

If you have questions, please contact Robin Sessions Cooley, Deputy Attorney General, at (307) 777-7822. The Wyoming Department of Health contact for these Proposed Rules is Morris Gardner, Senior Policy Consultant, Director's Office, Room 468, Hathaway Building, 2300 Capitol Avenue, Cheyenne, WY 82002, (307) 777-6465, or <u>mgardner@health.wyo.gov</u>.

BDS/MG/dg

Attachments:

Rule

Statement of Reasons

c+attach:

John Etchepare, Director, Department of Agriculture

Morris Gardner, Senior Policy Consultant

Amanda Harris, Policy Consultant Ginny Mahoney, M.A., Chief of Staff

Tracy D. Murphy, M.D., State Epidemiologist

401 Hathaway Building • Cheyenne WY 82002

E-Mail: wdh@health.wyo.gov • WEB Page: www.health.wyo.gov

Toll Free 1-866-571-0944 • Main Number (307) 777-7656 • FAX (307) 777-7439